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Elaine Horridge, Diocesan Representative, declared an interest in Agenda Item 7, Exclusions —
Determination of Budgets.

22 MINUTES OF SCHOOLS' FORUM MEETING, 24 NOVEMBER 2020

Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting of the School’s Forum held on 24 November

2020.

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the meeting of Schools’ Forum, held on 24 November 2020, be approved
as a correct record.



23 DSG BUDGET UPDATE FOR 2020-21

Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Director of Finance and the Assistant Director
of Education, which provided an update on the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) budget for 2020-21.

It was outlined that there was a forecast surplus of £0.072m on the Schools Block, relating to rates
rebates in schools that recently converted to Academy status, and rates charges being lower than
estimated. It was further explained that this was partly offset by rates re-valuations (relating to 6
schools) resulting in an increase in the costs of £0.019m. Members were also informed that there
was a surplus of £0.251m relating to unallocated growth funding and it was proposed that any
surplus be used to contribute to the DSG reserve deficit.

In addition, Members were also informed that there was forecast to be a small surplus on the
Central School Services Block of £0.003m. It was explained that this was due to the cost of
licences being slightly less than estimated. With regard to the Early Years Block, it was explained
that there was a projected surplus of £0.395m.

Members of the Forum noted that the in-year overspend against the High Needs Block was now
estimated to be £3.687m. This would be offset by the Schools Block transfer, leaving a projected
year-end deficit of £2.838m. It was explained that this was an improved position and, as previously
discussed, Members’ attention was drawn to the slowing or flattening of growth.

It was discussed that a review of SEND support services had also identified savings in relation to
staffing, previously charged to the High Needs Block. It was expected that the full effect of these
efficiencies will be seen in next year’s spend.

In relation to growth, Members were informed that Tameside had seen significant growth throughout
the past 2-3 years, bringing the LA further in line with the national average. As the number of
EHCP’s was expected to increase to 1,832 by the end of the financial year, this would mean that the
percentage of pupils holding EHCP’s within Tameside would be 3.79%.

It was highlighted that growth projections were based on growth in the Special sector next year and
that this would flatten as schools reach capacity. Resource bases were also expected to see
continued growth, with the implementation of plans for new units across the borough. However,
growth was expected to increase at a slower rate in the mainstream sector, flattening out in 2025.

In relation to the Early Years Block, it was explained that, due to the current COVID-19 situation, it
was more difficult to complete the projections for spend, due to the impact on providers. At present,
it was anticipated that there would be a £0.395m surplus at the end of the financial year. However,
Members were informed that this could change significantly due to the changing nature of
Government directives in managing the COVID-19 outbreak, and the rapidly changing environment.

Members were informed that, whilst the Autumn term saw the vast majority of providers re-open,
participation had not yet returned to pre-COVID-19 levels. As a result, there had been a
requirement for adjustment payments to 130 providers to top up Autumn participation levels.

It was explained that the final settlement for Early Years funding would not be announced until July
2021 and that the projections would continue to be updated and reported to Schools’ Forum
throughout the financial year.

A projected surplus of £0.075m from the centrally retained element of Early Years funding was
outlined to members and, again, it was proposed that any underspend in the DSG be utilised to
support the DSG deficit position.

In conclusion, it was outlined that, if the 2020-21 projections were accurate, there would be a deficit
of £2.711m on the DSG. With this in mind, Members were reminded that a Deficit Recovery Plan



had been developed and submitted to DfE, as discussed in the previous School’'s Forum meeting.
Members were informed that this position would continue to be closely monitored and regular
updates would be provided throughout the year.

RESOLVED
(i) That the contents of the report be noted and supported
(i) That any unspent amounts be held in reserve to offset the High Needs deficit

24 DSG FUNDING FORMULA 2021-22

Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Director of Finance and the Assistant Director
of Education with regard to DSG Funding for 2021-22, which provided information regarding the
allocation of the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) funding for 2021-22.

Members of the Forum were informed that the provisional DSG settlement for 2021-22 of
£229.965m was received on 17 December 2020. It was explained that all DSG funding must be
deployed to schools and/or pupils in accordance with the School and Early Years Finance (England)
Regulations 2020.

A breakdown of the latest settlements for the four blocks of DSG was provided, as follows:

2020-21 2021-22 |Increase
£000 £000 £000

Schools Block (includes Academies)* | 169,918 | 183,081 13,163

DSG Blocks

High Needs Block 24,425 28,277 3,852
Early Years Block 17,261 17,494 232
Central Schools Services Block 953 1,114 161
Total 212,557 229,965 17,408

It was explained that the increase of £13.163m in Schools Block was related to the increase in pupil
numbers, roll in of the teachers’ Pay and Pension Grants, uplift for RPIX and increase in DfE
funding rates.

The increase in High Needs Block funding was explained as relating to an increase in pupil numbers
along with the ‘per head’ gain Tameside has seen as a result of the National Funding Formula
(NFF).

With regard to the Early Years Block, Members were informed that the increase was related to the
increase in DfE funding rates. Similarly, the increase in the Central Schools Services Block (CSSB)
also related to an increase in DfE funding rates, which included an element of funding for the roll in
of the central teachers’ pension grant, along with increased pupil numbers.

It was explained that the Schools Block was the largest element of Dedicated Schools Grant funding
and provided the majority of funding for mainstream schools and academies, with additional
elements potentially being allocated through the Early Years and High Needs Blocks. It was
outlined that the Schools Block settlement from the Department for Education was made up of the
following funding:

1. A primary unit of funding (PUF) of £4,601.57

2. A secondary unit of funding (SUF) of £5,902.47

This core school funding covered all pupil and school led factors in the funding formula. Members
of the Forum were made aware that Primary and Secondary units of funding were multiplied by the
pupil numbers in Reception to Year 6 plus pupils aged 4 to 10 who were not assigned to a year



group for Primary, and pupils in Years 7 to 11, plus pupils aged 11 to 15, not assigned to a year
group for Secondary.
o Premises — this includes Private Finance Initiative (PFI) and business rates which were
based on historical spend
¢ Mobility — to support schools in which a high proportion of pupils first join on a non-standard
date
e Growth — this was calculated using the difference between the Primary and Secondary
numbers on roll on the October 2019 and October 2020 school censuses

The report detailed the total Schools Block settlement for 2021-22 was £183.801m which included
£7.574m of protected funding for the teachers’ pay and pension grants. With regard to the
proposed funding formula for Mainstream Schools, reference was made to the previous decision of
Schools’ Forum to support a disapplication request to the Secretary of State in order to move 1%
from the Schools Block to the High Needs Block.

Forum Members were informed that a 1% transfer was not affordable within the funding settlement,
whilst adhering to National Funding Formula (NFF) rates, as previously agreed with Schools’ Forum.
Therefore, should the disapplication request be approved, a transfer of 0.575% would be made,
resulting in a £1.009m transfer from the Schools Block to the High Needs Block.

As Schools’ Forum had also previously agreed to support a 0.5% transfer, in the event of the
disapplication request being rejected, it was outlined that this would result in a £0.877m transfer of
Schools Block funding to the High Needs Block. Members were informed that the £0.132m
remaining would be added to the growth fund as unallocated growth in order to support any
additional, unknown growth requirements.

It was explained that PFI funding continued to be de-delegated to the relevant schools and these
figures had been uplifted by RPIX of 1.56%, which reflected the increase in the unitary charge paid
for the delivery of PFI services, it was also explained that this element of funding would be
recovered by the LA in 2021-22, as had been the case in previous years.

With regard to business rates, Members were made aware that these were funded to the equivalent
value of the business rates charge for 2021-22. An estimate of business rates had been calculated,
as the actual charges would not be available until late March/early April 2021, with adjustments
being be made accordingly, once charges were confirmed.

Members were informed that, for 2021-22, LAs were able to set the Minimum Funding Guarantee
(MFG) between +0.5% and +2% per pupil. In the Schools’ Forum paper, November 2020,
proposals had been outlined to include a 0.5% MFG, which was the rate MFG had now been set.

Members were informed that for 2021-22, the gains cap required was 3.64% as opposed to the
3.21% which had been consulted on. This means that a gaining school will receive up to a 3.64%
gain (0.5% as MFG plus 3.14% cap) on pupil led funding. Any gain above this is used to partly offset
the MFG and allow a balanced DSG budget to be set.

The details of the report outlined growth within the borough. This was related to the Growth Fund
policy agreed by Schools’ Forum in June 2019. Forum members were made aware of the
definitions of both explicit and implicit growth; how explicit growth related directly to the Growth
Fund and how implicit growth related to adjustments to pupil numbers when calculating the funding;
in this case for new and growing schools. Forum members were made aware that the estimated
Growth Fund required in 2021-22 was £0.544m and, as stated in the Growth policy, the final growth
allocation would be based on numbers taken from the October 2021 census.

As in previous years, Members of the Forum were asked to consider supporting safeguarding in the
borough; through making a contribution of £0.103m towards the cost of Tameside Safeguarding
Children Partnership (TSCP). All schools were asked to support the continuation of this
arrangement for 2021-22, which equated to approximately £2.90 per pupil.



It was stated that, in December 2020, the provisional 2021-22 High Needs Block allocation of
£28.277m (before Academy recoupment) was released. Members of the Forum were made aware
that this was an increase in funding of £3.852m compared to the 2020-21 budget settlement.

It was explained that the number of commissioned places has been agreed with Special Schools
and Resourced Units for September 2021 and an outline of commissioned places was provided for
Members.

Forum Members were made aware that, as part of the High Needs Review, the LA had identified a
review of Top Up rates. It was explained that this would be an extensive piece of work, of which the
first stage was the launch of the Matching Need to Provision (MNTP) document. It was outlined that
future stages would include mapping current pupils onto the new document and costing these
placements. With regard to this, Members were informed that data was currently being collected
from special schools and it was expected that there would be no changes to funding until April 2022.
With this in mind, current rates would remain for the financial year 2021-22.

Members were informed that COVID-19 had caused unavoidable delays with regard to the SEND
review announced by DfE in September 2019. It is now expected that a consultation process would
commence early this year with the intention that any outcome would inform 2022-23 funding. It was
explained that this review would focus on:

¢ how the system has evolved;

e how the system can provide high quality support for SEND pupils as they prepare for
adulthood including employment;
support parents in making decisions on their pupils support;
making sure support is joined up across health, care and education services;
striking the balance between mainstream and specialist places; and
understanding what is behind the rise in Educations, Health and Care Plans (EHCP’s).

With regard to Early Years Funding, the report outlined that the increase in funding for 3 and 4 years
olds and 2 year olds was as the result of an increase in the rates. It was explained that the rate the
LA was funded for 3 and 4 year olds had increased by £0.06 from £4.59 to £4.65 and by £0.08 for 2
years olds, from £5.38 to £5.46.

It was stated that further consultation would need to be held with Early Years providers, regarding
the increase and, therefore, an additional Schools Forum meeting would be required to agree the
rates of allocation for this element of funding. Members were informed that a report would be
completed for this additional meeting, with further information on the funding arrangements for the
LA and for providers. It was agreed that this meeting would be scheduled for Tuesday 16 March
2021.

Consideration was given to the Central School Services Block (CSSB) and it was explained that this
brought together:
e funding previously allocated through the retained duties element of the Education Services
Grant (ESG);
e funding for ongoing, central functions such as admissions, which were previously top sliced
from the Schools Block; and
e residual funding for historic commitments, of which there were none for Tameside MBC.

It was stated that the total allocation to the LA for 2021-22 was £1.114m. This was based on a per
pupil element of £29.28 for ongoing duties, totaling £1.018m. An additional unit of funding for
centrally employed teachers of £2.77 had also been included to fund the pension increase (formally
funded through the Teacher’s Pension Grant) for central teachers providing £0.096m of funding. As
National Copyright School Licenses were also funded from this block, the amount for 2021-22 is
£0.180m.



It was further explained that operational guidance for 2021-22 required the Local Authority to
formally request approval from Schools’ Forum on central retention of the following:
e School Admissions;
e servicing of Schools’ Forum; and
e contribution to responsibilities that LAs hold for all schools (the retained duties element of
the ESG)

RESOLVED

(i) That the contents of the report be noted and supported

(ii) That the Funding Formula for mainstream schools be approved

(iii) That the Growth Fund be approved

(iv) That contribution to Tameside Safeguarding Children’s Partnership be approved
(v) That the allocation of the Central Services Block be approved

25 DE-DELEGATION AND RPA 2021-22

Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Director of Finance, the Assistant Director of
Education and Assistant Director of People and Workforce Development with regard to de-
delegation services and Risk Protection Arrangements (RPA) for 2021-22.

Members of the Forum were informed that de-delegated funds were a deduction from a school’s
budget share and were held centrally to fund relevant services. It was also clarified that this
arrangement applied only to maintained primary and secondary school budgets, with each sector
voting separately, each year, in relation to each of the services. With regard to academies,
information relating to the option of procurement as a traded service was provided, and it was
explained that this charge would be on the same basis as de-delegation.

An overview of the roles and responsibilities of trade union Support was provided. It was explained
that Tameside schools have for many years had access to trade union Support through a Service
Level Agreement arrangement that recognises the main trade unions and professional associations
that support the various public sector employee groups across the whole school workforce.

Furthermore, it was made clear that this support provides schools with centrally co-ordinated trade
union services to support schools’ and leaders’ statutory obligations. In particular, it was explained
that this provides schools, school leaders and governing bodies with support and expertise in
employment related matters, helping to resolve workplace issues early on. It was also highlighted
that this could provide a significant and positive contribution to school leaders with their
management of change; any large scale reorganisation leaders may wish to implement; and the
implementation of employment related policies and procedures.

Members were informed that local trade union representatives undertake a variety of roles in
collective bargaining and working with school leaders and managers, communicating with union
members, liaising with relevant trade unions at regional and national level and greatly assisting in
the handling of individual matters concerning school based employees.

The role was described as being complex and, as such, having local knowledge and understanding
of the Tameside School Campus’ aims and aspirations for students in the borough would bring
many benefits in ensuring positive and collaborative employee relations within a school’s workforce.

In particular, it was highlighted that the support and collaborative working between local trade union
representatives, school leaders and school-based employees had never been more prevalent than
during 2020, whilst schools had been ‘living with COVID’. Members were informed that local trade
union representatives had supported schools to react appropriately and quickly when dealing with
constant change and when implementing safe, sensible and pragmatic decisions in terms of pupils,
staff, parents and visitors wellbeing.



A summary of areas of activity for trade union representatives to be involved with was provided,
including:

e terms and conditions of employment, or the physical conditions in which workers were
required to work;
engagement/non-engagement, or termination or suspension of employment, or the
duties of employment of one or more workers;
allocation of work or the duties of employment as between workers, or groups of
workers;
matters of discipline;
trade union membership/non membership/facilities for trade union representatives; and
machinery for negotiation or consultation and other procedures.

The positive benefits for school leaders, employees and union members were also outlined,
including:

e time and resources directed solely to Tameside schools’ priorities with less competing and
conflicting demands;

e progression of employee relations issues within schools undertaken and concluded in a
timely manner;

o full knowledge and understanding of local needs and pressures;

e progression of school employment procedure review and implementation undertaken more
speedily;

o the development of effective, collaborative working relationships to enable smoother
progression of school based organisational matters, such as school staffing re-organisation
and health and safety matters;

¢ |ocally based services, resulting in easier access and speedier responses to requests for
service; and

o direct access to senior officers within the Council’s Children’s Services Directorate, acting as
mandate and lobbyist for school leaders/school based staff and school related matter.

Members of the Forum were informed that regular benchmarking exercises with neighbouring
authorities were attempted. It was acknowledged that receiving responses to benchmarking
exercises could be problematic, due to the conflicting priorities of neighbouring authorities and their
capacity to complete. However, it was clear that the majority of respondents offered a Trade Union
Support SLA under de-delegation, with the large proportion offering both teaching and non-teaching
recognised trade unions. It was felt that this approach remained appropriate for Tameside, taking
account of recent data received from the local Tameside UNISON branch, which advised they
support around 1400 school-based UNISON members within the Tameside School

Campus.

It was further explained that clarity had been sought with regard to the difference of service
provision between local full time officials and school based shop stewards and how the SLA offer
aligned to the document ‘Advice on Trade Union Facility Time’, January 2014, more specifically,
page 4, bullet point no 3 under the section headed ‘Key Points’, which states:

‘All union representatives who receive facility time to represent members employed in schools
should spend the majority of their working hours carrying out their main duties as school
employees’.

The important communication link provided by shop stewards, based in schools, was highlighted,
with particular regard to:

e generic trade union communications;

e updating of any trade union notice boards on site; and

e publicising of trade union membership to new members of staff.



It was also explained that full-time representatives would be invited to attend meetings of a more
strategic approach to represent the schools workforce at a holistic level, with examples including:
e Headteachers’ scenario planning meetings;
e Schools Forum; and
e School and Council-led employee consultation meetings, which may be to discuss policy
development or academisation (TUPE transfer) matters.

Members noted that it would be rare for a local shop steward to represent a staff member in any
individual formal employment matter. They were informed that the purchase of this SLA would
ensure the workforce were effectively supported and represented during processes, which staff
often find very distressing and challenging. This would enable timeframes to be maintained and
clear lines of communication to remain open.

Members were informed that, historically, having local representatives employed within a school and
then having a proportion of their timetable set aside for trade union duties covering all Tameside
schools became problematic for the employing school leader; trying to balance the employee’s trade
union activities and competing demands for time, including travelling time, against the employee’s
normal school business activity. Accordingly, it was decided some years ago to second staff on a
full time basis, with the council providing management oversight, thereby, releasing individual
schools from having to manage these conflicting demands. It was, therefore, advised that this model
of delivery continued to be the best solution for schools.

In contrast, the implications of not de-delegating trade union support were outlined, including
potential delays in accessing support, which would negatively impact timely resolutions to workplace
issues, progression of employment policies and practices for school leaders. It was also suggested
that it would be highly likely that any support available would not have full knowledge and
understanding of a school’s local needs. Furthermore, any meetings that may require attendance
from a variety of trade unions will become more problematic logistically to arrange at a regional
level.

Consideration was given to the financial implications of trade union support. It was outlined that,
year on year, the number of local trade union officers and associated expenditure is reviewed by the
local authority to ensure that the provision continues to deliver excellent services whilst achieving
good value for money. The support offered to schools for 2021-22 would be just over 3 full-time
officers covering all teaching and non-teaching staff across the whole Tameside area, with it
remaining the council’s position to seek full cost recovery.

In terms of funding trade union support, the total cost of Service Level Agreements for schools for
2021-22, including staffing costs and associated overhead running costs is £180,890. It was,
therefore, calculated that the price per pupil rate for this support would be £7.70 per child. However,
it was made clear to members that this was based on the same cost recovery methodology as
2020-21, where 57 out of 98 schools bought into the SLA. It was explained that this created a short
fall in cost recovery and this was a position the council could not continue to find itself in, particularly
bearing in mind increasing budget pressures, due to the pandemic and the latest medium term
financial plan showing a cumulative budget gap of £34m. It was, therefore made clear to Members
that the more schools that buy into the SLA, the lower the cost for all schools, with the following
scenarios outlined for members and the vote based on scenario D at £6.13 per pupil:



Scenario A | Pupil roll number of 57 schools that bought | £7.70 per pupil rate
in 2020-21 (23,500 based on NOR from Oct
19 census)

Scenario B | Pupil roll number of all 98 schools across | £5.10 per pupil rate
the borough (35,492 based on NOR from
Oct 19 census)

Scenario C | Pupil roll number of all maintained schools | £10.09 per pupil rate
(17,927 based on NOR from Oct 19
census)

Scenario D | Pupil roll number of all maintained schools | £6.13 per pupil rate
plus Academies that actually bought back
2020-21 (29,506 based on NOR from Oct
19 census)

In conclusion, it was highlighted that non-achievement of full cost recovery would result in the need
for a very urgent review of the facilities afforded through the Facilities Agreement, which would most
probably result in a significant reduction of the offer made available to schools and the schools
workforce for the forthcoming financial year.

Schools’ Forum voting members were asked to consider the significant amount of positive,
collaborative working the purchase of this SLA would bring to schools, in particular the support it
would demonstrate to staff; enabling them access to readily available, local trade union
representatives who would be well-knowledgeable with regard to local school-based issues. It was
emphasised that school-based staff continue to experience one of their most challenging years and
members were advised that ensuring they have access to this provision would demonstrate their
commitment to staff and could help to ensure smoother employee relations in matters of change
and employment.

With regard to contingency, it was stated that, in 2020-21, secondary maintained schools voted to
de-delegate the budget for contingency. This budget had been established to support those schools
facing a deficit budget position to support the Dedicated Schools Grant against any future pressures
where schools are closing or are forced to convert to an academy, leaving a deficit balance.

Members of the Forum acknowledged that, whilst schools were facing financial pressures, it was
prudent to establish a contingency budget to protect future pressures against the Dedicated School
Grant, which would affect all schools. It was explained that the aim of this would be to create a
contingency fund of approximately £120k (approximately 10% of projected deficit balances).

Members were informed that the de-delegation rate for Contingency for 2021-22 was £5.81 per
pupil. Furthermore, it was explained that, should both sectors choose to contribute, based on the
October 2020 census data, this would result in the following contribution to Contingency:

¢ Mainstream Primary Maintained Schools - £67k

¢ Mainstream Secondary Maintained Schools - £33k

It was noted that, to date, there had been no requests made to access the Contingency Fund of
£65k and, therefore, this fund would be carried forward into 2021-22.

In relation to Risk Protection Arrangement (RPA), members noted that RPA had been open to
maintained schools since April 2020, whereas, this arrangement had previously only been available
to academies. Members were informed that, where schools had previously opted into this
arrangement membership would continue. However, should schools choose to opt out, they would
need to make their own Risk Protection Arrangements.

The cost of RPA for 2021-22 was identified as £19 per pupil. Members were then notified that DfE
was operating a process whereby a deduction is made for the appropriate value, from the local
authorities DSG. It was stated that the local authority planned to treat this in the same way as de-



delegation items; allocating to the relevant schools on this basis. It was also noted that nursery
numbers are included to calculate the charge for the primary sector (where relevant).

RESOLVED

(i) That de-delegation of trade union support for Maintained Primary Schools be rejected.

(ii) That de-delegation to the Contingency Fund for Maintained Primary Schools be approved

(iii) That de-delegation of trade union support for Maintained Secondary Schools be rejected.

(iv)That de-delegation to the Contingency Fund for Maintained Secondary Schools be
approved

(v) That consideration, in principal, of de-delegation of trade union support and Contingency
Fund for Maintained Special Schools be deferred to allow for further consideration as
special schools are not part of the formal de-delegation process

26 EXCLUSIONS - REDERMINATION OF BUDGETS

Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Director of Finance, the Assistant Director of
Education outlining the process for the redetermination of budgets, where pupils have been
excluded.

The Schools’ Revenue Funding Operational Guidance was outlined for members in relation to
where pupils are permanently excluded or who had left mainstream school for reasons other than
permanent exclusion and who were receiving education funded by the local authority, such as
alternative provisions or a specialist setting.

Members were informed that adjustments to school budgets would be made on a financial year
basis and these would include all pupils, regardless of whether they had been included in the
census information, and whether the school had received funding for them, in line with the
operational guidance, previously outlined. It was also outlined that adjustments for both maintained,
mainstream schools and academies would be treated in the same way.

It was discussed that the following pupil led factors would be included in the funding adjustment:
Basic Entitlement

Free School Meals (FSM)

FSM Ever6

Education as an Additional Language (EAL) (year 3)

It was made clear that these would be transferred between settings and would be the relevant
values for both primary and secondary sectors. In addition, it was outlined that Pupil Premium
funding would be deducted for any pupils currently eligible for free school means (FSM).

It was proposed that funding was administered on the ‘average’ per pupil values across Tameside
rather than individual schools and an overview of the average funding adjustments, including
minimum and maximum deductions for individual schools was provided.

Members were informed that a review of North West authorities’ approach was undertaken in
September 2019. It was stated that all authorities who had included other pupil-led factors,
administered using the ‘average’ per pupil values, in agreement with Schools’ Forum. Therefore,
agreement from Forum was sought in order to administer this way in Tameside.

It was explained that the deductions would be pro rata to the number of complete weeks remaining
in the current financial year from the ‘relevant date’ (the only exception being where the exclusion
takes place after 1 April and the pupil would normally have left at the end of the school year).
Members were also informed that these values would be updated accordingly each financial year.



It was explained that the same allocation basis and cash values for exclusion deductions would be
used in the same way to fund admissions of excluded pupils in schools.

RESOLVED

That Members support the approach outlined in the report, in relation to the administration
of funding flows

27 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED
That the next meeting of The Schools Forum be held on Tuesday 16 March 2021 at 10am

CHAIR



